Enfield Borough Council,
Strategic Planning & Design,
Enfield Council
FREEPOST NW5036
EN1 3BR

8<sup>th</sup> September, 2021

Dear Councillors,

cc to Sadiq Khan

## **RE: THREATENED ENFIELD GREEN BELT**

We are writing to object against the proposed building on the Green Belt & are afraid that this infringement if started could mean the loss of some Green Belt forever.

This involves the numerous proposed Green Belt areas which are threatened. We strongly object against including:-

- 3,000 homes suggested at Crews Hill, with a possibility of 7,500 new homes! This area is enjoyed by the wider community & provides work. Many travel to the area & enjoy spending time there. Building here would mean we lose more of our precious Green Belt.
- 3,000 homes at Chase Park (Vicarage Farm)
- Use of 11 hectares of new industrial storage east of Junction 24 of the M25
- Expansion of Spurs football ground
- We also object to tall buildings out of keeping with Enfield

to include just some unthinkable proposals. All of the above will hugely raise the pollution levels & endanger health. Footpaths in these areas are enjoyed by so much of the community: families, dog walkers, runners, etc

etc. Also the Botany Bay/Ridgeway area is the site of the former Royal hunting grounds & we cannot afford to lose our history.

Please don't destroy the lungs of the city. Surely better to replace some of the dilapidated Victorian houses in the east of the borough & build affordable housing there. Housing in the North of the borough will hardly be affordable.

In raising these objections we are also considering the next generation & their quality of life. Let's see affordable housing in the east where there is so much more scope.

Enfield Council – please listen to the community.

We await your response.

Yours faithfully,